
 

 

 

Chaplain 
Fr. Jim Stenberg, CSB 

780. 492. 4683 

jim.stenberg@ualberta.ca 

 

CHAPEL BULLETIN 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 

St. Joseph’s Chapel 

Saturday 4:30 pm 

Sunday 9:30 am, 11:00 am  

           

Daily Mass (SJC Chapel) 

Monday & Wednesday 12:10 pm 

Tuesday & Thursday 12:30 pm 

Friday: Rosary only at 12:10 pm 

RECONCILIATION 

St. Joseph’s Chapel 

Tuesday 11:15 – 12:20 pm 

Saturday 3:30 – 4:15 pm  

And by appointment 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY 

St. Joseph’s Chapel 

Sunday 9:30 am & 11:00 am 

CHAPEL COLLECTION 

2020 Mar 08: $1,350 

    Easter music:  $50 

 

2019 Mar 10: $1,894 

   Easter music: $800 

 

CLASSES SWITCH TO ONLINE ACCESS 

The University has required that all in-person classes be adjusted to allow 

for remote (online) delivery. This is effective Tuesday, March 16. Classes 

are cancelled on Monday to give instructors time to prepare for this 

change.  

PRAYER IN THE TIME OF THE CORONAVIRUS 

Comfort us, O Lord, for we are like your disciples in the storm tossed seas, 

unsettled by what lies ahead. 
 

We turn to You, our Healer and Guide, to still our hearts in our time of 

need and hear our prayer: 
 

Heal those who are sick with the coronavirus and protect the elderly and 

most vulnerable. 
 

Give strength to all who tend to our health, and wisdom to researchers 

who work toward a cure. 
 

Open our eyes and hearts, that we may look beyond our immediate needs 

to care for others who need help. 
 

Through the Holy Spirit, guide our leaders to make wise decisions for the 

welfare of all the people they serve. 
 

Grant eternal rest to those who have died from the virus. 
 

May Mary, Our Mother, who has heard our pleas in the storms of our 

lives, intercede to her Son, that we may find healing and a prompt end to 

this illness. 
 

St. Joseph, pray for us. 
 

Jesus Christ, Our Lord and Savior, heal us. 
 

Amen. 

 

(Based on a prayer in circulation in the Archdiocese of Galveston-Houston) 

 

March 15, 2020 

 

Visit us online 

StJosephsCollege.ca 



 

 

 

BAPTISM 

Contact the SJC Chaplain at least 2 

months prior to date of Baptism.  

 

MARRIAGE 

Contact the SJC Chaplain at least 1 

year prior to date of Marriage.  

 

SACRAMENTS 

For other sacraments, please 

contact the SJC Chaplain. 

 

 

CORONAVIRUS PRECAUTIONS (UPDATED) 

The Archdiocese of Edmonton continues to consult health officials to 

monitor the local situation regarding active cases of the coronavirus 

(COVID-19). At this time, Archbishop Smith is requesting that all parishes 

implement the following measures on a temporary basis: 

  

·         At the Sign of Peace, refrain from shaking hands – a simple bow, 

nod, or “Peace be with you” to your neighbour is appropriate. 

·         All holy water fonts are to remain empty. 

·         The Precious Blood is not to be distributed from the chalice.  

·         Non-Eucharistic activities at the parish will be cancelled if we expect 

more than 250 attendees. 

 

Communicants can receive the Body of Christ either in the hand or on the 

tongue. We request that those who prefer to receive on the tongue 

approach for communion after all others have received. 

  

Please also continue to practice healthy hygiene – wash your hands with 

soap or use hand sanitizer regularly, remain home if you are sick, 

sneeze/cough into your sleeve, and avoid touching your eyes, nose or 

mouth. Let us continue to care for ourselves and one another as we pray 

for all those affected worldwide by COVID-19.  

   

DEVELOPMENT & PEACE SHARE LENT 

For several years now the Mura people of Brazil’s Amazonas state have 

sought to assert their claim to their ancestral lands.  To their frustration, 

however, it has been much easier for cattle herders and a potash mine to 

occupy and control those lands than it has been for them to have their 

rights respected.  D&P’s partner, the Indigenous Missionary Council (CIMI), 

helps them advocate for, defend and publicize their cause more 

effectively. 

 

“On behalf of the Mura in my region, I want to thank Canadians.  We are 

very happy to have your support.  It helps us in our struggle to have our 

rights and our land respected.”—Jeremias Oliveira, representative of the 

Mura community, Brazil. 

 

Watch the Mura testimony at: devp.org/campaign/mura; and consult the 

Mini-Magazine on the table outside the chapel or on-line. 

AT A GLANCE… 

Email sjccm@ualberta.ca for 

more information 

 

The usual events that fill the 

calendar will be considered on 

Monday by the Emergency 

Response Team of St. Joseph’s 

College. My suspicion is that they 

will be cancelled. 


